## **MARCH 2023**

# **T-BIRD FLYER**



## **Principal Newsletter**



Dear Parents and Guardians,

Happy Saint Patrick's Day! It is hard to believe this is the first newsletter of the final quarter of the school year. We are now officially on the downward slide of the school year, which means more daylight, and a lot of school activities and traditions have or will be taking place.

We had another masterful musical this past weekend. Thank you to the dedicated team, crew, parents and especially the students who participated in another successful production. The quality continues to climb with each passing year. LCC's commitment to furthering performing arts is alive and well, and we are so thankful for the dedication and love put forward by Dr. O'Neill and team.

Next Thursday, March 23, is another day full of activities. We have walk-in Parent Teacher conferences, our annual Educational Expo, and our spring sports preview. As always, we invite you to speak with your student's teachers. Conferences will be held in 15 minute increments, and no appointment is necessary. A sign will be placed on each teacher's door, so you know when it is closed they are in a conference or at dinner. Additionally, please feel free to peruse the Educational Expo. Each student will have at least one piece of art or class work displayed throughout the school. A map detailing the layout of each subject area will be available. For those of you who have attended in years past, the layout is slightly different, but the freedom to walk around at your own pace will be the same. The Expo runs from 2:30 p.m. - 6:00 p.m., the same as PT conferences. There will be an art awards ceremony for first, second and third place at 5:00 in addition to some honorable mentions. Lastly, for those of you with a spring athlete, we welcome you to stay for our spring sports preview. Each spring sport athlete will be highlighted by his or her respective coach. This will take place in the Old Gym, stage-side half. Please plan to come for all these exciting events tied into one fun evening!

I'd like to take this opportunity to thank Ms. Luersman for her help in organizing our Ed Expo and for all the teachers who carefully designed lessons to showcase each student's talents. I'd also like to thank Mr. Rumschlag and the Athletic Department for their commitment to showcasing our spring sports. This night is just one of several fun events planned between now and the end of the school year. Please see the schedule below for more information. We look forward to seeing you next Thursday night!

Blessings,

Ms. Williams

## **SAVE THE DATE:**

March 18

Battle of the Birds - 1:00

March 20

No School - Professional Development

March 23

Parent Teacher
Conferences, Educational
Expo, Art Awards, Choir
Concert, Meet the Teams

March 25

Auction - 6:00, Civic Center

**FOLLOW US:** 



#### **Chemistry**

Chemistry class also utilized the loop activity to study for their upcoming test! They had 20 questions and answers that take them on a journey until they end up where they started. It's a fun and effective way to review the material and reinforce their understanding.











**CLICK HERE** for more information and to purchase tickets!

#### **STEM Steps Day**













Ten sophomore girls attended OSU Lima STEM Steps Day today. STEM Steps is an enriching and exciting day filled with activities in various STEM fields to encourage and stimulate an interest in science and the role of women in STEM fields.



It's your lucky day! You have a chance to win a stunning \$2500 diamond necklace generously donated by Don Jenkins Jeweler! Buy your raffle tickets now for a shot at this amazing prize! Tickets are only \$20 each, CLICK HERE. Winner will be announced the night of the auction, March 25!



## **School Choice Matters**

School Choice is in the spotlight in Ohio and across the country. It is more important than ever for people to hear why school choice matters. If you have a parent or a student that would be willing to share their story that would be great. When parents and children share their story, it can be a powerful tool in helping others understand the impact educational choice has already made in the lives of Ohio students. Responses will be used to illustrate the impact that School Choice makes for students and families as the Ohio legislature debates the issue of school choice in our state.

Will you forward to your families so they can share their school choice story?

## What's Your Story?

Scan the QR code to access the questionnaire or go to https://forms.gle/ebw3uvfhaSKvsFE29



